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the nature once again and finished this year's Trail Walker Challenge under 40 hours. David suffered A N N O U N C E M E N T S
from a minor muscle damage during the last quarter of the journey but the team still achieved their

target time-table. Four teams of old boys formed the support task force which supplied change of

Four old boys Philip Wong Sai Ying, Michael Sy, David Leung and Sylvester Chu (all from 90's) braved 3 Dec 1999

clothing, catering and logistic support around the clock. The young gentleman in the picture is Nicholas,
ANNUAL BALL 1999

By Peter Tam

son of Council Member Cheung Yuk Lam ('80). The Walk is an OXFAM annual charity event. Our team
raised about $12,000. If you are interested in sponsoring the team in the next year's challenge, please
respond to Tobysue@netvigator.com and we will contact you next year. The eagerly-awaited annual ball will be
held at the Hong Kong Country Club on

Thursday, 23 December 1999.

Time:6: OOp m.—8:00p.m. AdmlssmrT price is HK$ 75-0 per person.
Place:PSA Room We promise that there will be lots of

fun and entertainment. Let's take this
(next to School Canteen) . ' i
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Wahyanites is an official newsletter published by the "Wah Yan (Hong Kong) Past Students Association Ltd." aiming at promoting communication among @ Report on the Anniversary Dinner
its members. You are most welcome to submit your article by fax to the Editorial Committee at 2893-9290. Ideas and opinions expressed in articles appearing =fresh Favorites Histor
in this Wahyanites are those of the authors and do not necessarily represent the ideas and opinions of the Editorial Committee, the School or the Association., FREELANCE CONTRIBUTION
You may contact Mrs Eleanor Pang, our Executive Secretary, on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays between 9:00 am and noon at 2893-9290 for membership ASSOC IATI O N S WEB S ITE Lines Witien On Seeing A Painting In The National Pelace Museum, Taipei 3
affairs. You may also leave your message via fax or voice-mail at the same telephone number. Alternatively, the Secretariat can be reached by electronic
mail at this address: wyhkpsa@netvigator.com. The Association has already launched
Editorial Commitee its own web site. Come and visit us
Chief Editor Nee Sung (72) at:

Managing Editor Leo Yu (91)
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ANNOUNCEMENT

Report on the Anniversary Dinner

By Toby Lo

Contrary to the organiser's worries, over 1500 guests turned up changing the headache into a more enjoyable
nature. During the day, over 60 students and teachers started preparation at 8:00 am. The orchestra practised the
whole morning to get their pieces right. Amongst the special guests were our 3 ex-principals Fr. Deignan S.J. , Fr.
Baptista S.J. and Fr. Coghlan S.J.; Mr. Li Sew Sun the Headmaster of Pun U Wah Yan Association Primary School;
Mr. Stephen Lam Sui Lun, the Guest of Honour of our Speech Day earlier on; Sir Eric Ho Tung; Sir Gordon Wu;
Mr & Mrs. Anthony Li, long term friends and patrons to the School; and Mr. Wong Kin Wai (1936) who is believed
to be the most senior old boy. From the North America Chapters we also had 5 members attending the dinner. Half
way through after the Principal's address, the atmosphere took a drastic warming up when everybody left their
seats to meet old friends and took pictures. Various prizes were presented and we got a chance to meet our eccentric
Chemistry Master Mr. Wong Chung Tai, minus his rattan school bag ! The "Outstanding Students of the Year' Award
was also announced. This year, the recipients are: Lau Fu-man (6S1), Shui Cheuk-ting (6S2) and Wong Wing-to
(6S2). Among these three students, Lau Fu-man is elected 'Student Ambassador’. The STAR CD-ROM team officially
handed over the project to the School and on the spot over 300 sets were sold generating close to $100,000 revenue
for the Star Editorial Board of future years.

John Tan and a group of old boys from 1981 gave a magnificent Andrew Lloyd-Webber style performance reciting
80 years of Wah Yan history. Attendants left not only with warm memories, laughter and a full stomach, each also
received a complimentary copy of our Special 80th Anniversary Album plus a splendid coffee mug on which Tsui
Pui Wang ('78) had printed our classroom black board. My friends, inspect carefully and you will spot our school
song on the notice board!

Amidst swelling eyes the dinner finished at about 11 p.m. with the Auld Lang Syne echoing the Grand Hall which
witnessed the handover of the SAR on 1st July 1997.

oll

‘ The entire Production Team of the
Star(1933-1989)CD Rom

" The Birthday Cake with (from left)
Fr. Deignan S.J., Fr.Coghlan S.J.,

Mr George Tam and Fr. Baptista S.J.

‘ The Hall with the Wahyanites

2 © NN 5

Report

Report on the 1999 Annual Retreat, 30-31 October 1999

By Sung Nee

For the first time we had Xaviour house all to ourselves and we were originally hoping that over 50 people could
come. In the end 36 people consisting of 10 families took part in the event. In all my three years of participating
in the event, this was the first time we had a large crowd of youngsters aged between about 4 to 10 joining us.

The weather was fine, the water was calm and the boat trip to Cheung Chau was very pleasant. Mr Ronnie Kung,
chairman of Wah Yan PSA Kowloon also joined us together with his fiancée. As usual, this retreat was rather different
from the retreat we had when we were in the school. There was nobody to stop us talking and in fact we talked
throughout the retreat period.

The discussion session focused on improving relationship within the family. In order to get the youngsters talking,
a group of us led them to a separate room to talk about their parents while we talked about our children. Those
who are in the "embarrassing” age i.e. those who are in their twenties and have not yet married joined us but spoke
from their view point as children rather than as expecting parents, because, to quote one of them "it is too far
away to contemplate." Many people spoke, but the emerging theme was communication. The key to better family
relationships is communication. Some communicate over the Mahjong table, some communicate over Sunday mass.
Most of us communicate during dinnertime when all family members gather. It was perhaps preaching to the
converted, because those who brought their families probably placed great emphasis on family values in any event,
but it was still good to exchange ideas and thoughts with each other.

As usual, we went down to the market place for "% " and it was one of the highlights of the retreat. The congee
and the fried noodles were really superb and | enjoyed myself thoroughly.

For those of you who has not joined us, | highly recommend that you join us next year. To begin with, there will
be a room for each person. If you like a double room with your wife, it is also available but in any event privacy
is no problem at all. The place was clean and quiet and the food homely. Whether you are a Catholic or of some
other faith or have no faith at all, this retreat will still be of great benefit to you.

The retreat ended with a seafood dinner on the second day.

Special thanks to Father Coghlan for organising the retreat and to Mr K K Kwong for arranging the marvellous
seafood dinner.

Wahyanites and their families with‘
Fr.Coghlan S.J. in the Annual Retreat




Freelance Contribution

Lines wiritten on seeing a painting in the National Palace Museum, Taipei
"Children at Play on a Winter's Day"
Attributed to Su Han-Ch'en, Sung Dynasty (960-1279)

By Rev. Fr. Sean Coghlan, S.J.

Oh my lovely, lovely young ones

RN 3 n
Elder sister, younger brother fu E& ‘F]"T R .'é'.
How you love to play F:% -3;5- }]? _';jé ®
Gently, kindly teasing Kitty ¥ Ik -3 7] %’A
Will you always be that way? ié % B #% f
Little kitty, lithe and frisky x_gf % ? 2 p
You're so full of life and play &% B A 3 j
Pouncing, pawing never clawing ° AR ° -ﬁ‘ g
From early dawn to close of day . g f; fﬁ
Elder sister, younger brother g &, j= ’é
Little kitty, listen, listen pray % a ° r;k
Life gets tougher, people harder o );E i ‘?é‘
Laughter rarer, so they say f§ * # ﬁ
%5 Bk e
]

You'll get old and grey
Compassion, kindness, joy and fun

Gifts sublime for you | pray

*Due to typographic errors, this is a revised version. The Editorial Committee apologise to the contributors.
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Chairman's Column

Message From Michael Au

It is my honour to be the Chairman of the Council of the Past Students Association this year while transitting into
the new millennium.

The Past Students Association was founded in 1935. In the past, it is all about bonding and networking amongst a
close circle of Old Boys. Today, the number of Wan Yan Chai has grown and the PSA is even more interacting with
the school, rendering operational and financial assistance, helping the Alma Mater in the making of new Wah Yan
Chai. There is a call for the PSA to play a more pivotal role amongst the Old Boy network at large.

By the name it bears, the PSA is destined to be the CORE of the Old Boy network, to serve and respond to the
needs and aspirations of all Wah Yan Chai, the Alma Mater, as well as the Jesuit Fathers. The Council wants to
seek every opportunity to facilitate old boys coming together and interacting with one another. We also want to
serve as a channel through which old boys can assist or make donations to the Alma Mater. We want to perpetuate
and foster the Spirit of Wah Yan that we so cherish amongst ourselves after leaving school. We want to keep our
identities as Wah Yan Chai proud and meaningful. These are the key policies of my term of office as Chairman,
and | hope that for my successors for the years to come.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me.
Thanks and regards,

Michael

Report

Message From the Michigan Chapter

The Wah Yan (Michigan) Past Students Association was incorporated on October 15, 1999. Since our chapter
is mostly composed of students, we aim to provide a better knowledge for students in both Wah Yan College,
Hong Kong & Kowloon who plan to further their studies in North America. Our upcoming events include
friendly soccer match, bowling, paintball and basketball tournaments. Wishing our alma mater every success
in celebrating our 80th Anniversary. Feel free to visit our web site at http://www.umich.edu/~wymipsa or

contact us at wymipsa@umich.edu.

Wahyanites in the Michigan Chapter‘

4 - IINN—



